[image: image1.jpg]Diocese of Westminster

),
D 299 Westferry Roa
T: 0207987 2546 F: 2 E:admin@st-edm

CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL Headteacher Ms Gail O'Flaherty. A Tower Hamlets School






6th January, 2022

Dear Candidate,

We are delighted that you are considering applying for the Headteacher role at St Edmund’s Catholic Primary School.  
The school is an oversubscribed, one-form of entry, with a nursery class.  Our intake changes over time as the majority of our parents come from all over the world to work in nearby Canary Wharf.   The Isle of Dogs has been, and is still, going through a period of rapid change, with a hugely increasing population.  All the schools on the Isle of Dogs work very closely together to promote the best outcomes for the inhabitants.  We also are part of the Tower Hamlets Catholic Schools network.  The Borough is known for its very strong links with all schools.  This ensures that all new and existing heads are able to access collegiate support at many levels.

The school itself is friendly, happy and focussed on successful outcomes for every pupil.  We are excellent at supporting the lowest to the highest achievers, as we endeavour to ensure that all our children are confident and independent learners.  We have a very stable staff which helps to deliver this.  The Governing Body provides a critical eye that ensures the school is achieving to the best of its ability.
At a time when a long-serving headteacher is retiring, the school will be looking for change.  It has always been the main driver in our school development plans and the staff are very used to, and accepting of, change in all forms for the continued improvement of the school.  The staff could not be more supportive, of the leadership and each other.  The parents want the best for their children and are also very happy to support the school.  The links with our Parish Priest and the church community are very strong and productive.  The children have the opportunity to attend masses weekly, and our Priest supports teachers with liturgy.

Please do come and visit our school and we look forward to receiving your application.  If you would like to discuss this post, please call Gail O’Flaherty at the school.

Yours sincerely,

Stella Oladinni

Chair of Governors

